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Memo # U2223-087 
29 May 2023 

 
Memo to : The University Community 
 
Subject : Officers-in-Charge, Office of the Vice President for the Loyola  
  Schools and Office of the Vice President for the Ateneo 
                                   Professional Schools 
 

 
We would like to inform the community that Dr Maria Luz C Vilches, Vice President 
for the Loyola Schools and OIC, Ateneo Professional Schools, will be on leave today, 29 
May 2023.   
 
The following will be Officers-in-Charge during this period: 
 

Dr Jonathan O Chua  
Dean, School of Social Sciences 
 

OIC for the Office of the VPLS 

Dr Philip Arnold P Tuaño  
Dean, Ateneo School of Government 

OIC for the Office of the VPAPS 

 
All ordinary business should be brought to the attention of Ms Kristina L Garcia 
(kgarcia@ateneo.edu), Assistant to the Vice President for the Loyola Schools and Ms 
Carolyn M Cabardo (cmcabardo@ateneo.edu), Assistant to the Vice President for the 
Ateneo Professional Schools. 
 
For your guidance. 
 
 

 
(Sgd) Roberto C Yap SJ 
President 


